
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

September 1, 2021 

Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Matt Klocke, Laurie 
Jorgensen, Lee Johnsen, and Anne Stitt. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Matt asked if any 
objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's 
report was read. Beginning balance $307,461.32 the receipts totaled $426.84, and disbursements of 
$32,403.00, to bring our ending balance to $275,485.16. Matt asked ifthere are any objections or 
corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurer's report was approved as read. Claims 
paid tonight 7747 and 7748. 

Special Visitors: 
• None 

Old Business: 
• Lee put grass seed on Pickeral Creek ditches and it is starting to come up. 
• Clark Road needs a culvert, Ovid suggested 30" and to put rocks down, Lee is going to 

talk to Roberts. 
• Lee is asking Roberts Excavating about the bills and hourly rate, we were told they were 

raising it to $90 but they billed $100 and we would like to know why. 

New Business: 
• Lee said Raymond and Crystal Youngberg cleaned out 3 culverts, they did an excellent 

job and the center culvert has a whole in the top. Him and Crystal were wondering if 
they could submit a bill for this time, they have been helping to keep it clean. $150.00? 
The Supervisors all agreed that would be appropriate for this time. 

• Molly Benoit is the Pine County Staff Appraiser that the list of building permits should 
be submitted to now. Her office phone number is 320-591-1638 and her email is 
Molly.Benoit@co.pine.mn.us 

Meeting adjourned at 7:54 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by, 

{\n matt 
Anne Stitt, Clerk 

ell.l> 
Matt Klocke, Chairman 




